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Annual General Meeting

Heritage on the Half-Shell: The Road to Oysterville

Mark and Pamela Madoff, the guest speakers, will make a
slide presentation on their recent tour of two of the oldest
towns in the Pacific Northwest - Astoria, Oregon and
Oysterville, Washington. The presentation will also include
an unexpected sidetrip into Victoria's architectural past.

The meeting is being held on Tuesday, September 29, 1987,
7:30 p.m. at the James Bay New Horizons Centre, 234 Menzies
Street.

The 1987-88 Executive, to consist of l3 Hallmark members
will be elected at the meeting.

This is your opportunity to meet your new Executive, hear an
interesting and entertaining presentation and partake in
Rick and Heather Morgan's infamous hospitality - including
tea, coffee and cookies!!!



President's Message
Membership continues to increase every month and we
presently have around 730 members. Our voice is becoming
stronger and stronger in all matters concerning heritage
buildings and issues. We mustn't weaken.

The Annual General Meet ing is scheduled for September 29,
1987 at 7:30 p.m. and there will be a slate of officers for
your new Executive. I will not be running for President
again this time. Two years is long enough and some new
energetic blood is needed. It has been an exciting two
years with hardly a dull moment, especially with the
Cadillac Fairview Eaton's proposal. I hope to continue to
sit on the Executive of the Hallmark Society as a
Member-at-Large. I want to take this opportunity to thank
the Executive members over the past two years who have
contributed so much to Hallmark and who have fought hard
against what Cadillac Fairview was trying to do in our
city. Thank you one and all. The struggle is far from
over.

It is a sad for heritage in Victoria. Jessie Woollett
passed away recently. She was an active member of Hallmark
and contributed endless hours of volunteer work towards
heritage in Victoria. Jessie, with her camera, has recorded
many of our events over the years. She will be missed.

Coming Events
The B. C. Historical Federation, through Job Trac, is
sponsoring Tours of the Ross Bay Cemetery. The tours will
start on Sunday, September 13, 1987 at 2:00 p.m. Meeting
place for those .interested in the tour is the Pizza Pieman
Restaurant on Fairfield Road. The tours will continue daily
at 2:00 p.m. The fee is by donation. Phone 384-0045 for
more information.

A Country Produce Market is being held at the Caleb Pike
Homestead at 1589 Millstream Road, Sunday, September 27,
1987 from 10:00 a.m. to l2:00 noon. Phone 478-4403 for
information. This is the last market until next year - see
you therel



LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

Our efforts get results!

This clipping from Monday Magazine demonstrates clearly that
input from preservationist people can achieve results. When
our efforts can't prevent destruction, we should take heart
in the clear message that our protests will at least

frequently result in
big design improve-
ments.

Our caring often forces:
unwilling Councils:
architects and
developers to do a,
significantly better
job than they would
otherwise have done.
An article in your
bulletin (Vol.l4)
together with only a
few letters from
individuals, forced
re-examination of the
Yates Hotel project.
That's a worthwhile
achievement, given that
we can't actually force
the retention of the
original. Those in-
volved in the Cadillac
Fairview fiasco must"
surely realize that it
was not Counci1 that.
forced major design'
improvements. Itwas
public input and the
SOCC coalition that
forced it. Council and
others act as though
they sought (and
achieved) improvements.
Deception. It was the
pubhc outcry.



Keep caring and writing and phoning on heritage issues.

Recently the Provincial Capital Commission advertised for
public input. •• sad to report they received only 28
submi ssions. Three were from myself and fr iends. Don't
miss opportunities as an individual to participate. The·PCC
controls St. Annes. Crystal Garden, Wax Museum bui Iding,
Causeway Tower building and other public structures. They
can't be made responsible or accused of secrecy if only 28
responses turn up. Next chance, let's see 280 or more.

Remember please, that while your membership fees in groups
assist greatly, you can also have great impact on events by
writing and phoning on subjects that concern you.

The third annual Hallmark Garage Sale was an undeniable
success. At lO,OO a.m. Sunday, the Carr House gates were
opened and hundreds of happy shoppers picked up bargains
from old school desks to sleeping fox furs. By 4, 00 p. m. ,
all the donuts, many cups of tea, coffee and lemonade and
most of the items on hand were gone. A hearty thank you to
all those participating, although they may be more gratified
by the knowledge. they helped earn more than $3,000.00 for
Hallmark.



Heritage Update

The first general meeting of the Victoria Police Historical
Society will be held September 24, 1987 at 7:00 p.m. at the
Victoria Policy Station on Fisgard Street. The general
public is invited to this meeting. The purpose of the
Society is to encourage and promote the preservation of
articles of historic interest relating to pOlicing in
Victoria.· Call Lacey Hansen-Brett at 479-7392 for further
information.

Point Ellice House will be closed after the Thanksgiving
weekend to allow some major restoration to take place,
starting with a new roof. The eradication of moths and
other bugs from the textile collection will also be done at
the same time. The gardens are also undergoing
beautification. Drop by Point Ellice House prior to
Thanksgiving to see all the changes.

The Honourable Thomas McMillan, Minister of Environment,
along with the National Sites and Monuments Board, dedicated
a new bilingual plaque in front on Richard Carr House at 207
Government Street, on September ll, 1987.

The Thomas Hooper house at 243 Kingston Street, built in
1903, has been sold recently.

If you are out for a drive, don't miss the many Changes on
the lOO block of Catherine Street in Vic West. Ray Hunt and
Joanne Wegrent's house, which was moved from Pandora Street,
is near completion.

"John's Place" Restaurant on Pandora Street has a new look !
Nice work Vintage Woodworks!!

David Burr Reality on Broad and View is having extensive
work done on the exterior and interior, including a new
paint scheme. The upper windows are being revealed, in
fact, the entire building is being rejuvenated !

The paint job, in original colours, has finally been
finished at Richard Carr House and it looks terrific! The
Government of B. C. has also hired new gardeners and the
gardens are now looking great. Drive by 207 Government
Street and have a look!!!



THE JESSIE WOOLLETT MEMORIAL AWARD

The Hallmark society announces the foundation of the Jessie
Wool1ett Memorial Photography Award competition. The annual
competition will be for a photograph or slide of a heritage
building in Victoria and area and the award will be part of
the Annual Heritage Day Award Ceremonies· that Hallmark
organizes. Exact details are still being worked out, but
the Award Fund will be started from the proceeds of some of
Jessie's possessions that her family has donated to the
Hallmark garage sale. Donations to the fund will also be
gratefully accepted. The fund will be managed by a
committee of three Hallmark members appointed by the
executive. Details of the competition will be published in
the next newsletter, but start thinking of an entry that you
can submit. If you would like to donate towards the Jessie
Woo1lett Fund, please do so through the Hallmark Building
Foundation. All donations are tax deductible and receipts
wi11 be issued.

The Hallmark Society now has a volunteer librarian, Lori
Sugden. She is cataloguing the Hallmark Library so that in
the near future, members may start borrowing books. Lori
would like a volunteer to help at the Annual General Meeting
to set up a table which displays some of the Hallmark
Library collection, which members will be able to borrow.
If you are interested in helping, phone Lori at 727-2769.

The Sidney and North Saanich Historical Society

The issue that concerns the Society, is the Sidney Museum
which the Society thinks should be a designated heritage
structure. It was built in 1939 of brick from the old
Vancouver Hotel. This unique building served for many years
as a customs house. It may be the only example of the
drive-through design of customs house being used in another
capacity, in this case as a museum. There are a few of this
type of customs building still in use. The example in
Sidney is well preserved. The planned developments at the
Sidney waterfront threaten the museum. As there is
considerable public unease, especially with the prospect of
foreshore condominium buildings, the town is reluctant to
clarify just what is planned, or will happen without plans.
This threatens the museum which is located on the foreshore
and is a juicy bit of property for a developer. The Society
is therefore seeking Heritage status for this museu m

building. Any direction, guidance or assistance on this
would be appreciated. Please phone Don Robb, President, at
656-5458. 6



Walking lour
The Hallmark Society's Emily Carr walking tour, August 2,
1987, was a great success. Approximately four hundred
people participated in tours which began at Beacon Hill Park
and ended at the Richard Carr House. The tours were
conducted to help celebrate the City of Victoria's l25th
birthday.

Much credit and thanks goes to Fred Hook for the tour theme
and the script used by the tour guides. Thanks also to the
many volunteers who helped make this event special.

It has been suggested that an Emily Carr walking tour be
conducted as an annual event to coincide with the August Ist
long weekend. A committee has been formed to coordinate the
tour and to also look into producing a walking tour
brochure. If you would like to be involved in this event,
please call the Hallmark office at 382-4755.

The Heritage Building Foundation of the Hallmark Society
rented the Jackson House at 427 Parry Street until December
l, 1986, when it was sold for $165,000.00 to Ellen Tims.

All mortgages and liabilities pertaining to the Jackson
House have been paid out.

Last Fall, President Paul Convey asked member Al Fry to
assess the Hallmark Commercial Building files. with
Cadillac Fairview already destroying· some downtown heritage
buildings, it was felt that the files were in desperate need
of attention. Many of these files were outdated with bad or
no photographs. Al Fry submitted a full report on the files
and recommended photographing approximately l50 buildings in
the downtown and surrounding area. Al got two sponsors to
help his project: Victoria's One Hour Photo Express on Fort
Street, who will process the film at 20% discount, and
Konica Canada, who have donated 40 rolls of film. Our
warmest appreciation to these two companies. This project
is extensive and will occupy Al for at least the next six
months. The Hallmark society is very grateful to Al for
donating his time and energy to such a long overdue and much
needed taek. Thank you, AI!





Regional Heritage News
The Regional Heritage Coordinating Committee meets every
three months to foster communication and cooperation between
heritage groups in the Capital Regional District. The most
recent member of the committee is the Sidney and North
Saanich Historical Society under the leadership of
President, Don Robb. This society acts as Heritage Advisory
Committee to North Saanich Council.

The last meeting was held June 1l, 1987.The next meeting
will be held on September 24, 1987 in the Saanich Municipal
Hall.
Victoria Heritage Foundation

The V.H.F. has been hard at work as co-sponsor of the 1987
A.P.T. Conference which is taking place as this Newsletter
is mailed. It is sure to have been a smashing success!

The V.H.F. would like to thank the Hallmark Society for the
extensive promotion of the conference in recent issues of
the Hallmark Newsletter.

There have been fifteen new requests for designation to
Victoria City Council, via the Heritage Advisory Committee.
All fifteen are registered heritage houses, and had received
a letter from the V.H.F, explaining the Foundation granting
program and inviting them to inquire into designation.
There are approximately 250 registered heritage houses in
the City of Victoria.

Victoria Heritage Advisory committee

At the meeting of August l7, 1987, the V.H.A.C. passed a
recommendation to council that the C.P.R. Roundhouse
Building, tracks and associated machinery, located at 251
and 253 Esquimalt Road, be placed on the Heritage Registry.

The V.H.A.C. presented a proposal to the Downtown Investment
Fund Task Force, that a designated commercial building
funding program be set up, utilizing $800,000.00 of the $l.6
million available in the fund from the sale of Broad Street
to Cadillac Fairview Corporation. It was felt entirely
appropriate that such a large portion of the fund should be
designated for commercial heritage buildings as the Cadillac
Fairview project is destroying ten prime commercial heritage
buildings in the downtown core. It would be quite
justifiable to spend the money on those buildings that are
left.



Saanich Heritage Foundation

The Heritage Restoration Workshop for residents of Saanich,
who own heritage buildings is going ahead on October l7th.
The workshop is a pilot project and the B. C. Heritage Trust
is sponsoring the developing of a guide and kit describing
how to organize such a workshop. The guide will be
available after the workshop and Heritage Trust will mail a
copy to interested groups. For further information on the
workshop, contact Bjorn Simonsen at 479-1147.

Saanich Heritage Advisory and Archives Committee

Three people will be hired through the Job Trac program to
do archival work dealing with the history of Saanich.

The S.H.A.A.C. has received approval for a grant to continue
with Phase 2 of the Saanich Buildings Inventory, which is
being conducted by Hallmark Executive member, Jennifer
Barr. The project is funded with the assistance of the
Ministry of Tourism, Recreation and Culture of the
Provincial Government, through the B. C. Heritage Trust.
On September 1, 1987, Saanich Council voted not to sell the
Goward property. However, Council is encouraging a proposal
by the Cridge Centre for developing the house and property
as a family orientated residential and recreational
development which would. include the restoration of Goward
House.
B. C. Historical Federation - Victoria Section

The Victoria Section has received a Job Trac grant to hire
five people to research and conduct walking tours to Pioneer
Square and Ross Bay Cemeteries and to enter the burial
registers onto computer!

Canadian Art Deco Society

Anyone interested in joining the Society, please phone
382-0871 for more information. Membership is $12.50/year.
A newsletter is published quarter ly. The Society mailing
address is P. O. Box 183, Station "E", Victoria, B. C.
V8W 2M6.

The Society has recently sent letters to the Provincial
Capital Commission concerning their dismay at the
renovations done on the Causeway Building (Esso Imperial Oil
Building). All the original windows, but one, have been
destroyed and they were in excellent condition. The
architect was not sensitive to the style. 10


